
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter - Summer Term 

Friday 7 July 2022 

Email: emoseley@carclazesch.org, head@carclazesch.org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

This week saw the release of the Key Stage 2 SATS results and needless to say we are so proud of 
the outcomes our Year 6 children have achieved. Despite all the disruption of the past 2 years the 
year group results are inline (or better) than the national averages from before Covid. Well done Year 
6! 

 

I also wish to take the opportunity to say thank you to the Friends for all their hard work with the 
Summer Fayre. They put on an amazing event which was extremely well attended. We were all blown 
away by the £2500 raised. As we continue to face tight budgets every penny raised will make a huge 
difference to the experience of children at Carclaze. THANK YOU! 

 

As we near the end of the School Year look out for a school calendar and kay dates coming home next 
week. 

 

And finally.....Tomorrow is the launch of the annual SUMMER READING CHALLENGE. Head to the    
library and sign up. Carclaze has topped the list of schools taking part for the last few years. It is 
free, there are books and gifts. What is not to love! More information later in this newsletter. 

 

Best wishes  

Simon 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Certified Trauma and Mental Health-Informed Schools Practitioner  

Carclaze Community Primary School 

Tel: 01726 74194 web: www.carclazesch.org 

 Carclaze Community Primary School 

‘We’re Recruiting: For information on job vacancies available within Cornwall Education Learning Trust, 
please visit www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies  

http://www.carclazesch.org
http://www.celtrust.org/join-us/vacancies


Important Notices for Parents and Carers  

Sports Day 2022 

Friday 15 July 2022 

Key Stage 1 in the Afternoon 

Key Stage 2 in the Morning 

 

Clubs:  Cook and Taste is Cancelled on: 12 July 2022 due to staff training. 

All after School Activities Clubs will end on Friday 15 July 2022. 

Dear Parent/Carers  
 
For more information on how to help and support your children with their Maths & English, click here: 
 
https://estia.uk/hphji  
0800 999 6333 
 

https://estia.uk/hphji




 
Certificate Winners 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Polkerris  - Celebration - C.Harris for talking confidently about coral bleaching to the class.   Tolerance 
- H.Gale for being tolerant towards others who may find some things a little tricky. 

Charlestown - Celebration - B.Rowe for doing some super writing in Read Write, Inc.  Tolerance -
C.Matthews for showing patience and kindness to her friends.   

 

Pisky Cove - Celebration - M.Bone for amazing work using a 100 square.  LM. Endean for independent 
writing.  Tolerance - E.Berry for showing tolerance when doing challenging work.                                  
Jigsaw - A.Perryman - for knowing who to ask if worried about change.    

 

Mawgan Porth - Celebration - A.Phillimore for really sparkling in her reading and achieving 100% in her 
AR Quiz.  Jigsaw - K.Clemes for knowing to ask for help when he is worried.  

 

Porthluney - Celebration - S.Lodwick for amazing effort in her maths.  Jigsaw - L.J Colliver for working 
on strategies to help him when he is feeling worried.     

Bamaluz - Celebration - D.Smeath for her consideration of others and respectful manner on our trip to 
the church.  Tolerance - A.Gregory for always remaining calm in difficult/challenging situations.        
Jigsaw - A.Griffiths for always seeking support when needed.  

 

Polzeath  -  Celebration - T.Double for your positive attitude and enthusiasm during play rehearsals.   

Hemmick - Celebration - J.Molyneaux for excellent engagement and participation in class discussions.  
DM. Carter for showing great enthusiasm and contribution to our lessons.  Jigsaw - C.Pantling for  
participating and sharing a scientific knowledge of changes in PSHE lessons.   

 

 



CARCLAZE COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL – AN ACADEMY 
St Piran’s Close St Austell Cornwall PL25 3TF 

Tel (01726) 74194  

                  Email: secretary@carclazesch.org 

Visit: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard 

‘Care Communicate Persevere Sparkle’ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Chartwells in partnership with Cornwall Education Learning Trust 

 

Chartwells in partnership with Cornwall Education Learning Trust Chartwells is the leading provider of 
contract catering and support services to the education sector in the UK.  

 

Our team prides themselves on innovation and commitment to finding imaginative new ways to increase 
meal uptake and enhance student experience, making school food tasty and appealing.  

 

There’s also a great deal of importance placed on the vital role we play in educating young people on good 
nutrition and healthy lifestyles and additional education programmes.  

 

From brand new reception children to those on the cusp of adulthood, Chartwells is focused on sharing 
in each child’s educational journey. We currently work with over 2,300 education units including primary 
schools, secondary schools, academy schools, independent schools, colleges and universities and produce 
and deliver approximately 975,000 meals each week, 38 million meals annually.  

 

From the 1 September Cornwall Education Learning Trust have made the decision to provide ALL Key 
stage 1 pupils with a school lunch. In line with Government funding this meal is free of charge and will 
not be at a cost to you.  

 

There are a range of options available for pupils including a meat or vegetarian main or alternative dish-
es of jacket potatoes with assorted fillings or tomato pasta.  

 

In addition, we can also cater for medical diets. A request form can be obtained from the school and 
then once completed along with medical evidence being provided an Area Manager will be in touch with 
you to confirm a medical menu.  

 

If you have any further queries, please do not hesitate to contact your school. 

 

 

http://www.carclaze-/


 

 

 

 

 

We would like to say a huge thank you to everyone 

who supported us in any way at the Summer Fayre, 

whether it was by helping set up in the morning,  

running a stall, attended or helped clear up        

afterwards.   

 

We raised a whopping £2,500 which is absolutely amazing.  Thank you to each and every one of you. 

 

After the huge success of the fayre we are now looking towards September and our AGM.  Our AGM will 

take place on Wednesday 28th September at 7 for 7.30pm.  It would be lovely to see as many parents/

carers there as possible as the School are going to need extra support next 

year as school funding is low.  Please don’t worry that you will be pressured 

into doing something that you are not comfortable with, just come along to 

meet other parents/carers and staff in an informal setting.   

The AGM will be a wine and cheese evening so come along and meet us. 

 


